



MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 20th NOVEMBER 2014 – NO. 68.
1. Record of Members Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Poole and one member of the public.

PART MEETING: County Cllr. Horner and District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.  
2. Apologies:
No apologies were received.
3. Written requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not already in the register of members’ interests:



No requests were received.
4. Minutes of the meeting on 11th September 2014:



The minutes were approved by all and signed by the 



Chairman.
5. Public Participation:



Ms. Edkins had no issues to raise.
6. District & County Cllr. reports for information only. (Unless known in advance items raised for a decision will appear on the next agenda.)



District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence reported that the Draft Core 


Strategy has been submitted to the Secretary of State and the 


Inspector’s examination hearing sessions are due to commence 


at the beginning of January 2015. It is expected that Developers 


more than individuals will be commenting.



The District council is currently looking at the Council Tax for the 


next financial year and it is hoped there will not be an increase.




County Cllr. Horner provided the following report:




The County recently had an inspection from the Local 




Government Association. The inspectors found that there is good 


political leadership and there are positive working relationships 


between elected members across the political groups.  It was 


noted that service users are generally positive about their 



engagement with the council and feel able to influence council 


policies.




WCC is currently reviewing progress on achieving the savings 


they have to make if they are to keep the Council Tax rises to 


2% for the next three years in the light of the new




responsibilities they 
have to take on due to the Care Act, Public 


Health transfer from the NHS and Safeguarding.  There is 



concern that Government grant funding may not be sufficient to 


support these new responsibilities and could well require savings 


in other areas to avoid tax increases.



The County launched a consultation about reducing funding for 


voluntary groups and parish councils support services.  Please 


review the question and comment as appropriate.



The County is always looking for families to come forward to 


offer foster care for young people. It can be very challenging, 


but the people who do take on the responsibility find it very 



rewarding and I would urge anyone who thinks they might be 


able to help a young person to consider fostering.



The latest expression of concern from the Public Health team is 


drinking amongst the over 60s.  Although youth drinking is 



reducing it is increasing in the older age groups causing concern 


over health issues.



Warwickshire Youth Justice Service has launched a video 



explaining restorative justice. The WYJS is recognised nationally 


as a best in class public service.



Finally the Highways department has launched a competition 


amongst primary schools to name a gritter lorry.



Cllr. Harvey was interested to know roughly how many children 


within 
Warwickshire require fostering. Cllr. Horner could not say 


but will make enquires and let us know.



Cllr. Horner enquired whether the Parish Council had received 


details of the primary gritting routes for Warwickshire. The Clerk 


replied in the affirmative at the same time raising concerns that 


The Ridgeway has still not been included despite several 



requests over the years.  Cllr. Findlay also expressed concern 


that this road is not gritted and is aware of several accidents 


along there when there is frost and snow on the ground.   It is a 


busy road leading from Billesley Road to the A46 and is also 



used by buses carrying school children and the open top tour 


buses.
  Cllr. Horner will report these concerns. 


7. Planning matters – update on current planning applications:



Planning application No. 14/02006/FUL Shelfield House: Erection of tractor and machinery store with associated landscaping. Pending consideration.


District Cllr. Lawrence queried this as he was of the opinion that the application would be going to Committee because the Case Officer would be recommending refuse. No information on this has been sent to the Parish Council and Cllr. Lawrence will make enquires and report back to the Clerk.



Planning application No. 14/02379/TREE Apple Tree Cottage, 25 Bearley Road, Aston Cantlow: T1 – Horse Chestnut - Thin crown by 15% - 20%, T2 – Hazel – Thin corwn by 15% - 20% and T3 Leylandii -  Reduce height by 10% - 15%. Tree works deemed consent.
Planning application No. 14/02482/AGNOT Pools Barn Farm, Little Alne: Extension to an agricultural building. No objection.

Planning application No. 14/02659/COUMB Redhouse Barn, Shelfield: Notification of change of use of agricultural barn to form a single dwelling. Pending consideration.
Planning Application No. 14/02527/FUL High Bank Farm, Shelfield Green: widening of existing access drive and new sliding gate with two brick piers. Application withdrawn.

Planning application No. 14/02907/TREE Aston Cantlow Working Mens Club, Bearley Road:
T1: Unknown species: remove - T2: Mixed privet and elder hedge: remove - T3: Leylandii: remove.
Pending consideration.

Consideration was given to the following applications:



Planning application No. 14/03013/TREE April Rise, Bearley 


Road, Aston Cantlow: T1: Maple 20% crown reduction and 20% 

crown thinning – T2: Conifer hedge: remove.


Cllrs. agreed that they had no objection to the tree work 


providing it meets with the approval of the Forestry & Landscape 

Officer
 

Planning Application No. 14/03084/COUMB Retreat Farm, 


Newnham: Notification of change of use and conversion of 


agricultural building to residential use C3 (1 dwelling). 


Notification for prior approval and not a formal planning 


application.


Concern was expressed, having looked into the guidelines, that 

a Dutch barn would not be a suitable agricultural building to 


convert to a dwelling. The Clerk was asked to seek advice from 

the Planning Officer and, if that is the case, to submit the above 

comment.


In connection with permitted development rights, the Clerk was 

asked to ascertain whether properties altered/extended under 

LDP rights are inspected once works have been completed. In 

particular, Cllrs. felt that the extensions to The Halt appear to be 

very large and would like confirmation that they are in fact 


within the permitted development rights.  Further queries were 

raised about the water supply to the property as it is understood 

that the supply from the original well was contaminated, and 

whether being sprayed all over with cement complies with the 

rules governing permitted development that state the exterior 

finish on extensions must be consistent with the original 


building.


Time scale for Cllrs. responses to Clerk when application 


notifications do not correspond with meetings: This item was 

deferred.
8. Progress Report for information only:





The last report received on 1st October was that a final signed 



Project Appraisal Report had been sent to the Environment 




Agency for approval and once this and funding was received 




further consultations would be arranged with individual property 



owners.




No further information has been received and the Chairman 




asked the Clerk to contact Michael Green again.





The round manhole at the junction of Church Lane has been 



attended to by Severn Trent.





Cllr. Poole reported that the grass on the verge recently dug up 



outside Cantella Farm is now growing again.
9. Correspondence received:


- CSW Broadband Newsletter – October 2014


  
         
- District-wide Partnership Conference 4th December at Stratford 


  Racecourse.

                   
- Temporary road closure of Shelfield Green Lane 24th 



  November.


The following were received after the agenda had been 


circulated:



- WALC Local Government pay consultation.


- CPRE Warwickshire Press Release; Centralised Planning 


  Behind Closed Doors.



- WCC Consultation on Budget Cuts to Parish and Town 


  Councils and Third Sector. Deadline 12th February 2015.


- Travellers' Sites and Planning, & Mobile 'Phone 



  Consultations - Imminent Response  Deadlines, plus 


  
  Housing Your Community event 25.11.14, Annual leave of 


  County Secretary.



- WALC Housing Needs Assessment by Planning Authority.



- WCC Parish Sandbag offer & Community Resilience – The 


  Parish Council has a good supply of sand bags and it was 


  agreed no more would be required at present. 


- Ron Ball: Warwickshire PCC weekly update: 14 November 


  2014.



- List of submitted sites in response to the Council's Call for Sites 

  consultation on the Site Allocations Plan – two sites in Bearley 

  Road were highlighted for Aston Cantlow, one being Ms. 


  Edkin’s land adjacent to Oaklands and the other unidentified.


  The Clerk had made enquiries with SDC and received a 


  message saying the unidentified land runs along behind 


  Sunnyside. Clearly there is some confusion and the Clerk will 

  endeavour to clarify the information provided.
10. Parish Plan update:



  The initial meeting of the Parish Plan Steering Group took place 


  on the 28th October attended by Cllr. Harvey, Joan Flood, Sue 


  Edkins and Malcolm Gloster. Having considered this further Mr. 


  Gloster advised that he felt he would not be able to commit to 


  being on the Committee but offered his help if needed.



  The next meeting is scheduled for the 1st December.  Having 


  re-considered, Cllr. Findlay advised that she too feels she 



  would not be able to give a commitment to being involved with 


  the preparation of a Parish Plan.

11.  S137 Grants for the current financial year:



  Cllr. Harvey proposed that the Clerk should contact the various 


  groups within the Parish to enquire whether they wish to apply 


  for a grant for a specific project and, if so, to provide us with a 


  copy of their most recent accounts.
12. Councillors’ reports and items for the agenda for the next meeting. 
Each Cllr. is requested to use this opportunity to report on minor 
matters for information not included elsewhere on the agenda 
and to raise items for future agendas. Cllrs. are reminded that this is 
not an opportunity for decision making.



Cllrs. will give consideration to the Parish Council precept 



request for the next financial year and put forward their proposal 


at the next meeting.



Items for the next agenda:



Precept




Review of Asset register



S137 grants and donations


Parish Plan update 
        

WCC Consultation on Budget Cuts to Parish and Town 


Councils and Third Sector. 
13. Payment of outstanding invoices:
Colemans Office Supplies





£ 52.61 (200416)

Aston Cantlow Village Hall





   13.75 (200417)
Mrs. E. Butterworth (expenses July – November)

 206.24(200418)
14. Date of next meeting: 15th January 2015. 
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 9.45 p.m.
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